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Corvette Super Sports is a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine 
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related activities, such as: car shows, 
auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises, parades, etc. We support (N.C.C.C.) National 
Council of Corvette Clubs, National Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable 
organizations. CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California. 

We welcome guests to our meetings on first Tuesday of each month at 7:00PM at 
"SIZZLER" Steak, Seafood & Salad Bar 1401 N. Harbor Blvd, Fullerton, CA 92835 
(Harbor Blvd. at Brea Blvd.)  

Who’s Who at Corvette Super Sports 

Officers Board of Governors 
President: Greg Glodery   Donna Stewart 
Vice-President: Jim Cooper Ed Norris 
Secretary: Renita Glover Rick Miller 
Treasurer: Lynn Miller Ron DeBartolomeis 
Newsletter: Kathy Baddley Geoff Girvin 
Webmaster: Jan Works  Scott Glover 
N.C.C.C.: Ellis Chee  

Chairpersons 
Clothing-Shirts: Rick Miller Sergeant at Arms: Bill Darke 
Clothing-Jackets & Hats: Shirley Jones Trophies/Awards: Tom Cuccio 
Socials: Geoff Girvin Dealer Rep: Ron DeBartolomeis 
Charity: Marietta Darke August 16 Car Show Chairman: Art Huhta  
Raffle: Ginger Girvin Co-chair: Roger Bacon 
Meeting Hostess: Linda Norris 
Membership/Hospitality: Donna Stewart 

Banquet: Renita Glover, Karen DeBartolomeis, 
Ginger Girvin  

Phone Committee Chairman: Donna Historian: Pat & Jan Works 
Stewart   

Don’t forget the Board Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM.  The meetings’ venue will 
be changed each month to add variety and the location will be announced at the monthly Club meeting.  
Board meetings are open to all members.  We encourage you to attend and welcome your comments pro 
and con. 

Presidents Message 
 
Season's Greetings to all, 
  
Another year is coming to an end.  And with it brings the holidays--a time to spend with family 
and friends.  This time of year also is a time to reflect on all the things and events that went on 
in the club during the year.  I believe that this year was one of the busiest and next year looks to 
be even busier especially since it's our 50th anniversary year. I hope you all come out and join 
your fellow club members in a fun filled year of activities. 
  
Until we meet again, stay well and safe and happy holidays to all.   
  
Your Prez 



 
General Meeting - Tuesday, November 4, 2008 
Sizzler Restaurant – Fullerton, CA 

 
Board Members in Attendance: Greg Glodery, Jim Cooper, Renita Glover, Lynn Miller, Ron DeBartolomeis, Scott 
Glover, Rick Miller, Donna Stewart, Geoff Girvin and Kathy Baddley. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM by Greg Glodery, President.  It was determined a quorum was present and the 
meeting is official and continued.  
 
Committee Reports: 
NCCC:  Report was given by Joe Orrico.  New event on schedule – Christmas with the Marines – Poker Run from 
Krispy Kreme to Pendleton.  Monies received for Poker Run & Autocross will be going back to Marines through 
Cypress Church. 
 
Charity:  Reports was given by Marrietta.  H.I.S. House is in need.  Go to the website for list of suggested items.  
Two members brought bags to donate, thank you! 
Voted on and passed:  Bring dry goods/can goods to next meeting to donate. 
 
Board will be voting and allocating funds to charities at the next board meeting. 
 
CSS continues to supports the following Charities: 
H.I.S. House (Homeless Intervention Shelter House) - www.hishouseplacentia.org 
CHiPs for Kids  
Hillview Acres – Chino, CA 
Ronald House – Pop Top Program – Collect them and bring them to Elaine Cooper. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Lynn presented the Treasures Report.  Dues are DUE! 
 
Hospitality:  Donna introduced our guests for tonight: 
Jan & Marsha and second visit for Dori of Fullerton (application was submitted) 
 
New Member Recognition:  Phil Bostrom has been voted in ☺ 
 
Events: 
Jim Cooper announced CSS Member’s Birthdays, Anniversary’s and upcoming events. 
November 
8th Oak Glenn Apple Pie Run (contact: Geoff Girvin) 
8th Veteran’s Day Parade in La Palma (contact: Miller’s) 
15th – Turkey Bowl (contact: Donna Stewart) *Social* 
22nd & 23rd Corvette Days at Spring Mountain *Club* 
December 
7th – Christmas with the Marines (contact: Ron DeBartolomeis) *Club* 
7th – John Force Holiday Car Show 
20th – CSS Christmas Party at the Girvin’s (contact: The Girvin’s) *Social* 
 
2009 Car Show was brought to the General Membership for a vote, All Corvette Show at the Buena Park 
Elk’s or an All American Muscle Car Show-Spotlighting the Corvette at and in the streets around Surf City 
Garage in Huntington Beach. 
There were a total of 47 members present at this meeting.  Many voiced their opinions, concerns and optimism 
about the two options.  It was voted on and passed (43-4) that this years Car Show will be an All American Muscle 
Car Show – Spotlighting the Corvette. 
 



New Business:  CSS Christmas Party will be hosted by The Girvin’s on Saturday, December 20th. 
 
Nominations began at the October General Meeting and this meeting and are listed below by office.  Elections to be 
held at December General Meeting for the offices of: 

President – Roger Bacon (nomination now declined); Greg Glodery 
Vice President – Jim Cooper 
Secretary – Renita Glover; Cindy Orrico (nomination now declined) 
Treasure – Lynn Miller 
Webmaster – Jan Works (nomination now declined); Scott Glover 
Newsletter – Kathy Baddley (nomination now declined); Geoff Girvin 
NCCC – Ellis Chee; Joe Orrico 
Board of Governors – Nominees/Volunteers to be nominated at December meeting 
Most Valuable Member  

 
Old Business: 
- Casino Night – 12 gamblers associated with CSS enjoyed a night of fun. Many won raffle prizes but the 

Glover’s took home the grand prize, a Vizio 26’ LCD Flat Panel TV. The Miller’s did try and convince the 
Glover’s the TV should find it’s way to their home.  It didn’t happen!  

- Palm Springs Tram – 11 Corvettes and 1 non-Corvette took a drive into Palm Springs, took a ride on the Aerial 
Tram then took another drive to Idyllwild for dinner at the Restaurant Gastrognome.  

- Wings, Wheels, Rotors – Cooper’s entered their GTO.  Even though it’s a beaut, no trophy awarded. 
- The Glodery’s went to Lake Havasu City’s Run to the Sun Car Show and Rally. 
- Gary Stillwell took his ZR1 out to the Wild West Corvettes of Apple Valley’s Fall Frolic and took home a 

trophy. 
- Las Vegas Corvette Assoc w/ CSS Car Show – Orrico’s received a trophy -  Honorable Mention 
 
Banquet:  Motioned and passed: Board to make final decision on location for Banquet. Details to be announced at 
December General Meeting. 
 
50th Anniversary Logo Contest: Art to post entries on website – To be voted on at December meeting 
 
*** REMINDER – Event suggestion form is posted on CSS Website. 
 
Newsletter:  Kathy Baddley needs articles and recipes.  ☺ 
 
Webmaster:  Jan Works working on updating website.  ☺ 
 
Due to full agenda – No Clean Car, Dinner Raffle; 50/50 or Raffle 
 
Adjourn at 8:38PM 
 
Respectfully submitted by Renita Glover, Secretary for Corvette Super Sport 2008 

 
General Meeting - Tuesday, December 2, 2008 
 
Sizzler Restaurant – Fullerton, CA 

 
Board Members in Attendance: Greg Glodery, Jim Cooper, Renita Glover, Lynn Miller, Ron DeBartolomeis, Scott 
Glover, Rick Miller, Donna Stewart, Geoff Girvin.. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:09 PM by Greg Glodery, President.  It was determined a quorum was present and the 
meeting is official and continued.  
 



No Joke tonight and the crowd goes wild with cheers and applause.  ☺ 
 
Tonight is Election Night!  We will be voting for our Executive Board, Board of Governors, Most Valuable 
Member and our 50th Anniversary logo. 
 
But first…  Ron DeBartolomeis told a little story about a little track side event which took place Sunday mid 
afternoon out at Pahrump.  Once all the racing was over, there were some girls (Jen, Karen & Dawnette) just sitting 
chatting about the weekend’s events and then bam, CHECK OUT THEM BOXERS!!!  All we can say is Mr. Joe 
Orrico is now known as ‘Joe Boxer’.  Jen, Karen & Dawnette presented Mr. Boxer with a pair of designer CSS 
Boxers and I’ll never tell where those dollar bills went…  shhhh!!! 
 
Committee Reports: 
Charity:  Reports was given by Marietta.  Thank you to everyone who brought items for H.I.S. House.  Donnell 
with the CHP/CHiP’s for Kids worked with the PR department of KCAL (Channels 9 & 2) and a poster was created 
for their Live news Broadcast on December 8th from 5am-11:30pm along with information for toy drop off 
locations and events. On this poster, the logos of major sponsor/contributors have been recognized.  Corvette Super 
Sports has been recognized as a major sponsor/contributor.  Marietta has a copy of the poster (attached).  Thank 
you to the CSS webmaster, Jan, for getting the logo to Karla at KCAL. 
 
CSS continues to supports the following Charities: 
H.I.S. House (Homeless Intervention Shelter House) - www.hishouseplacentia.org 
CHiPs for Kids  
Hillview Acres – Chino, CA 
Ronald House – Pop Top Program – Collect them and bring them to Elaine Cooper. 
 
Hospitality:  Donna introduced our guests for tonight:  Tim Carole of Roland Heights 
 
Treasurers Report:  Lynn presented the Treasures Report.  All dues were received by Ellis and confirmed to be 
on-time. ☺  There are 86 renewals, including new members, and 6 honorary members so far for 2009. 
 
Allocation of Funds for Charities: The Board of Governors voted and here is the breakdown: 
H.I.S. House $3,500; CHiP’s for Kids $1,500; Counsel on Aging $500; Alzheimer’s (through Marietta) $500. The 
Board also allocated $500 to be held for the General Members to suggest and vote upon.  Two were suggested, City 
of Brea, Fire Relief Shelter and Salvation Army direct to fire victims. With a vote of 23 to 15, the funds will be 
donated to the City of Brea, Fire Relief Shelter (through Marietta). 
 
NCCC:  Report was given by Joe Orrico.  After the Christmas with the Marines 4-NCCC events, it’s looking like 
CSS will end up in 2nd Place in the points standings. 
 
 
Old Business: 
- Corvette Day’s at Spring Mountain in Pahrump – 13 cars went – there was lots of fun – Jennifer Spencer took 

1st Place in Autocross (first experience ever at Autocross).  She thanked Cindy for her inspiration and Dawnette 
for being a great coach.  Ed Norris had the fastest time in Autocross. Also, Ron Fellows stopped by, with a little 
encouragement from Mrs. Boxer, to sign anything and everything, from the trunk of Larry’s Z06 to the seat 
back of Jen’s convertible to lots of fuel rail covers. Cindy also got the group together for a photo. 

- Turkey Bowl – 22 bowlers – lots with sores and hoping by the Sweetheart bowl, the sores will be healed.   
- La Palma Days Parade – 9 cars participated – CSS did add to the parade by collecting 3 children along the route 

(The Miller’s Grandchildren). ☺ 
- Pie Run to Oak Glenn – 10 cars joined up to enjoy a day visiting the local apple orchards in Oak Glenn. 
 
New Member Recognition:  No new members this month 
 
Events: 



*** REMINDER – Event suggestion form is posted on CSS Website. 
Jim Cooper announced CSS Member’s Birthdays, Anniversary’s and upcoming events. 
December 
7th – Christmas with the Marines (contact: Ron DeBartolomeis) *Club* 
7th – John Force Holiday Car Show 
20th – CSS Christmas Party at the Girvin’s (contact: The Girvin’s) *Social* 
January 
9th-11th – Desert Corvette Association – Laughlin Run 
17th – CSS Banquet (contact: Renita Glover) *Club & Social* 
In the future… Whale Watching; See the baby Camels; Spring Mountain (March 7th & 8th) 
 
** No Board Meeting in December ** No General Meeting in January ** 
 
New Business:  CSS Election Results – 2009 Executive Board and Board of Governors 
¾ Executive Board: President – Greg Glodery; Vice President – Jim Cooper; Secretary – Renita Glover; 

Treasure – Cindy Orrico 
¾ Elected Positions: Webmaster – Scott Glover; Newsletter – Geoff Girvin; NCCC – Joe Orrico 
¾ Board of Governors: Roger Bacon, Ron DeBartolomeis, Vicki Kump, Linda Norris, Tim Pearson and Donna 

Stewart 
¾ Most Valuable Member – To be announced at the Banquet 
¾ 50th Anniversary Logo Contest: Eight entries were submitted and the winner is… Joe Orrico ‘Joe Boxer’ 

 
¾ Goodies – Linda Norris 
¾ Monthly 50/50 & Raffle – Need a volunteer 
 
Banquet:  This year’s banquet will be at the Orange County Mining Company. Must RSVP by December 20th.  
Contact Renita Glover with any questions.  
 
Miscellaneous: Make Ron Fellow’s honorary member (Board to Discuss); Illona has been very ill and awaiting a 
liver transplant. After Christmas with the Marines, drive by Dave & Illona’s to deliver Poinsettia’s (change of 
plans: Illona has been admitted to a hospital in San Diego to be close to her transplant doctor.) Please send your 
thoughts and prays their way.  If you would like to send cards, mail to their home address. 
 
Due to full agenda – No 50/50 or Raffle 
Dinner Raffle: Merrill Strachan 
 
Adjourn at 8:54pm  
 
Respectfully submitted by Renita Glover, Secretary for Corvette Super Sport 2008 

Newsletter Editor 
It has been fun doing the newsletter for the last two years.  Due to travel and availability, I will no 
longer be able to retain the responsibilities of Newsletter Editor.  Geoff Girvin will take over 
responsibility for the monthly newsletter.  Please give Geoff you support.   

Thank You  

Kathy 



"HOT" CSS News 

 

This news from the Bowling Green Daily News, sent to us by Joe Orrico  
about plans for a Motorplex Park at the National Corvette Museum in Bowling Green, Kentucky 

If you have an idea for a Club Outing, Mystery Run, Caravan to someplace special for lunch, we want to make 
it easy for you. Jim Cooper introduced a new Cruise Planning form at the March general meeting; please use it to 

organize the details and help us publicize your event. 

Please Donate to HIS HOUSE 
It's always a humbling task to ask for your help with those less fortunate. Click on the charity link from our web 
site for ideas to donate to HIS HOUSE.  
 
Thank you, 

SAVE the WAVE  
Marietta 

CSS Charity Rep 

Please help us keep our records up to date.  
Now you can use the new combined Membership Application/Change of Information form to let us know of 

changes and updates to your addresses (postal and email), phone numbers (including cell numbers), Corvette 
model(s), etc.  

 

Calendar of Events 
 

January 2009 

17 Sat 
Corvette Super Sports' Annual Banquet at the Orange County Mining Company in 
Orange, 6 to11 p.m. Join other members for the annual awards presentations, dancing, 
introduction of the club's 2009 officers and an evening of fun. Reservations due by 
December 20; details 

 

Events occurring after January 2009 can be found at the following URl 
http://www.corvettesupersports.com/frame/frameset.html 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
Month-by-month list of birthdays and anniversaries celebrated by CSS members.  
Thank you, Vicki Kump, for keeping track of this.  Send changes and additions to her. 



 
JANUARY BIRTHDAYS JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
Bill Stel 1/1 Dave & Donna Stewart 1/19/80 
Mark Taffolla 1/9 Rob & Johnine Wilken 
Dennis Dawson 1/9 Grant Whitcher 1/21 
Chris Glodery 1/10  
Rick Miller 1/12  
Kathryn Baddley 1/16  
Arthur Huhta – 1/16  
Scott Glover (Mustang Sally) 1/17  
Shirley Jones 1/19  
Ann Meeuwenberg 1/25  
Dianne Wiest 1/26  
Dave Stewart 1/30  
FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
Nick Nguyen 2/01 (Sponsor/Dealership) Walter & Kathleen Hollada 2/3 
Mick Bratt – 2/6 Bert & Dianne Wiest 2/14 
Tammy Mielke 2/9  
Ken Vasilik 2/11  
Doug Meeuwenberg 2/15  
Mark Costello 2/24  
MARCH BIRTHDAYS MARCH ANNIVERSARIES 
Kathleen Hollada 3/1  
Tom Cuccio 3/3 Maynard & Ann Wilson 3/16 
Bert Wiest 3/9 Geoff & Ginger Girvin 3/21/70 
Walter Hollada 3/15  
Pat Works 3/17  
Teresa Cruz 3/26  
Ron DeBartolomeis 3/30  

 
Cruisers 
 
The Pie Run 2008 – By Your Social Director 
November 8th was a beautiful day for a run to Oak Glen to visit the apple orchards.  The caravan to Oak 
Glen consisted of 7 cars from Coco’s, and one addition as we went by Diamond Bar.  The seven cars that 
launched in the morning were:  Geoff and Ginger, Cliff and Michelle, Ron and Karen, Jennifer and 
Barbara, Chuck and Sue, Greg and Art and Marge.  The Diamond Bar participant was Jill as we blasted 
by.  Later on Mike and Kathy joined us.  Since Dave and his family live in Moreno Valley, it made more 
sense for them to drive straight there and join us instead of driving 50 miles to our starting point and then 
turn around and go all the way back. 

We left Coco’s at Imperial and the 57 freeway at 7:15 and 75 minutes later we were in the Los Rios 
Rancho parking lot breathing in the fresh mountain air.  Los Rios was first begun in 1906 when Howard 
L. Rivers, a grower, packer, and shipper from the Pasadena area purchased property from the Wilshires, 
over 300 acres, to expand his operation to include apples.  He planted the largest apple orchards in all of 
Southern California, many of which are still in production today.  Los Rios Ranch soon became known as 



the place to get truckloads of quality mile-high grown apples. Fruit from the ranch has been shipped 
locally and globally over the years. The operation expanded as the shift from wholesale packing/shipping 
to retailing took hold in the 1950’s. Soon a sales barn and bakery were built, picnic areas developed and 
cider operations enhanced to make the most of the growing numbers of visitors, eager for mountain fresh 
apples and the things made from them.  They grow 22 varieties of apples, from heirlooms like Winesaps 
and Arkansas Blacks to newer types like Fujis and Galas. Many are available for U-pick, and all are 
carried in their store. 

We got to the farm early because November is the season when most people come to Oak Glen in search 
of apples and parking later in the morning is in a dirt lot.  So we arrived early, set up our picnic gear and 
began looking around.  Not only does the farm have a country store with all 22 of their apple varieties 
already bagged, but they also have every other imaginable apple treat and apple related item available for 
sale.  They even told me that even though the dill pickles looked like dill pickles, they were really dill 
granny smith apples.  I believed them; Ginger did not.  In addition to apples, the farm raises Pumpkins, 
Raspberries, Bartlett Pears and Bing Cherries.  Most every one sampled the apples and the pies and the 
cookies. 

As the day warmed up, many of the group took a short hike through the apple orchards.  The trail wound 
through a grove of California evergreen trees like the Giant Redwood, and the Giant Sequoia.  Then it 
wound its way around through the hillsides of the farm and down into a marshy area before winding its 
way back to the starting point by the orchards.  At 11:30 we all jumped onto a hayride for a tour of the 
lower orchards and a history lesson about the farm and the surrounding area.  During the hayride, yours 
truly serenaded the travelers with his harmonica renditions of Home on the Range, She’ll Be Coming 
Round the Mountain and Camp Town Races.   Later, after the hayride, some went to the petting zoo, and 
others watched kids turning the apple grinders to make pulp that was pressed down to remove the juice.  It 
looked like it took about 50 apples to make a gallon of pure apple cider.  Do you know the difference 
between apple cider and apple juice?  Apple Cider is raw apple juice.  Apple juice has been pasteurized 
and processed to remove the pulp.  Finally after everyone had shopped until they dropped, enjoyed 
nature’s beauty, and basked in the warm sunshine, we headed down off the mountain.  Those that waited 
until the end, met in Calimesa at the Bob’s Big Boy Restaurant for hamburgers and ice cream.  We all 
agreed that this was yet another great event.  The following 7 pictures start with our line up and end with 
Bob’s Big Boy. 

 
 



 
 
Bowling on November 15TH 2008 

 
We all had a great time in spite of all the fires that were burning all around us.  It took Bob and Vicki two 
and a half hours to get there from Chino and Jennifer was on the freeway five hours trying to make it in 
time to bowl, she missed bowling but caught up with us for dinner. 
 
Bowling was great, we had twenty bowlers.  The top bowlers were Larry Camp, Robyn Camp and their 
daughter Cathy.  The “Turkey” winners were Shirley Jones, third place women’s, Dylan (Dave & Jenny 
MacDonough’s son), and the lowest score of the day went to Dawnette Norris. 
 
 I would like to thank Robyn and Dawnette for stepping in for me and Vicki before we got there, the fires 
delayed us too. 
 
A special thank you to all of the bowlers and everyone who came out to watch and cheer us on.   We hope 
to see everyone in February for our Valentines Bowl it is always a lot of fun!! 
 
Thank you, 
Linda Norris 
 
2009 Corvette Convention 
 
For all of you interested in planning ahead.....  next years Corvette Convention is August 8th though 14th in 
Colorado Springs. 
  
The Colorado group is planning a race day at the track on the Friday before, Friday, August 7th.  For those 'racers' 
that want another fun day of racing, we will plan on leaving for Colorado on Wednesday, August 5th.  For those not 
wanting an extra track day, there is another caravan leaving on Thursday, August 6th.  Everybody heads for home 
on Saturday, August 15th. 
  
If you would like more details, please let me know and I will forward them to you. 
  
WHAWHOOOOOOOOO 
  
Cindy Orrico 
 



 

 
Racers 
 
Corvette Track Days - Parumph – November 22nd & 23rd  
 
The third Corvette Track Days of the year was a big hit, and heavily represented by CSS members with 
over 29 in attendance.  The weekend started as usual with food, 
gambling and drinks on Friday evening (not necessarily in that order).  
Saturday morning came early and the air was very brisk and the track 
a bit slippery.  Overall attendance was down and the run groups were 

small, this made for great run times.  
Many members ran in the high 2.30s (real 
high).  Most of us kept our cars together 
(somewhat) for the full two days, others at 
the track weren’t quite as lucky (read a few oil slicks).  Of special note was 
the concurrent Autocross open to all 
attendees.  Both men’s and women’s 
winners were from CSS, congratulations 

Jennifer Spencer and Ed Norris!  The Saturday night banquet was 
great!  It was held at the new club house, with lots of great food, drink, 

camaraderie, raffle prizes, and did I 
say drinks!  The faithful proceeded 
back to Parumph to support the 
gambling establishments.   
 
Sunday’s track time was great as 
well.  More adventurous souls took 
the opportunity to make a few laps 

in shifter carts.  Ron Fellows was in attendance all 
weekend.  He made a special point (with some urging from Cindy) 
of coming over to the CSS pits.  He spent about half an hour talking 
shop, with most CSS members obtaining autographs on pictures, 
car parts, body parts etc.   
 
Some attendees left Sunday evening while others stayed to enjoy another evening in Parumph.  Next 
Corvette Track Days will be held March 7th & 8th.  Cindy Orrico has blocked a number of rooms at the 
Nugget.  Please call Cindy if you are interested in one of these.  PS:  Larry Camp brought his beautifully 
restored Z06 out the track for its maiden voyage.  Great work Larry! 
 
Submitted by Mike Baddley, pictures by Jim Cooper  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Tech Corner 
 

Drive Shaft Vibration – By Joe Orrico 

Just in case you are having a little drive shaft vibration this might be a source: 

This guy ran over a mattress and decided to keep going. The ensuing jumble finally whipped around enough to 
put a tear in the gas tank, the subsequent lack of fuel is what finally brought this vehicle to its knees. 
 
It had still managed to drive 30 more miles decently with a 60lb tangle wrapped around the driveshaft. 
 
This genius complained that the vehicle had a "shimmy" when driving at high speeds. 
 
This is what the dealership found. 

 

 

 
Recipe Corner 

 
Tim’s Favorite PUMPKIN CAKE 
  
1 yellow cake mix  ( Duncan Hines Moist Deluxe Butter Recipe Golden) 
4 Eggs 
1 (29 ounce) can 100% pure pumpkin 
1 Cup sugar 
1 1/2 cube Butter 
1 teaspoon nutmeg (cinnamon or pumpkin pie spice) 
2/3 cup sweetened condensed milk (one half can 14 ounce) 
1/2 cup chopped pecans ( walnuts or almonds) 
9 X 13 glass baking dish (spray with Pam) 
  



1.) Bottom layer 
  
*Set aside one cup of yellow cake mix.   Mix the remaining cake mix with one egg and one 
cube of butter (melt butter in micro wave to liquid) into a paste. Distribute the paste down the 
center of the baking dish and (working with spatula) to make an even (as possible) layer 
covering the bottom of the dish. 
  
2.) Middle layer 
  
Mix 1 can 100% pure pumpkin, 3 eggs, 2/3 cup sweetened condensed milk, 3/4 cup sugar and 1 
tsp. cinnamon thoroughly and pour into baking dish over yellow cake bottom crust. 
  
3.) Top layer 
  
Mix one cup of cake mix (set aside earlier) with 1/4 cup sugar 1 tsp. cinnamon and 1/2 cup 
chopped pecans. Remaining butter should be at room temperature, do not melt into liquid. Mix 
a little butter at a time until mixture is crumbly not pasty.  If there is butter left over, that's ok. 
Crumble mixture over top of the pumpkin layer, covering the entire top of the cake.  If you get 
enough butter into mixture it well melt into one layer. 
  
Bake at 375 degrees for 15 minutes then reduce heat to 325 degrees for 20 to 40 minutes.  
Stick a toothpick in the center to test when it's done. The toothpick will come out clean when it's 
done.  Butter burns easily on the bottom layer, watch temperature and the distribution of 
temperature. 
  
Hope I remembered everything!!!       
 
TIM PEARSON 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Corvette Super Sports Annual Banquet 
When: Saturday, January 17, 2009 
  6:00 ~ 11:00 PM 
Where:  Orange County Mining Company 
 10000 Crawford Canyon Rd. (at East Chapman Ave.) 
  Orange County, CA 92705 
  (714) 997-7411 
Why: To introduce 2009 Executive Board and 

 Board of Governors, Present Awards, Play, 
 Party, Dance, Mingle and have FUN!!! 

Members: $35.00  ~  Non-Members: $45.00 
** Must RSVP by December 20, 2008 ** 

Member Name(s): ____________________________________________  

 ____________________________________________  

Member(s):  ______  x  $35.00 = $__________ 

Non-Member: ______  x  $45.00 = $__________ 

Total Amount Due:  $__________ 

Please choose your dinner(s): ____ Roast Prime Rib of Beef  
 ____ Chicken Picatta 
 ____ Vegetarian 

Mail to: CSS, c/o Renita Glover, 400 W. Maxzim Ave, Fullerton, CA  92832 
Any Questions, call:  714-447-0211 

Date Rec’d: _______________ Amount Rec’d: _______________ By: 
______ 

*** Special Parking for those who drive their Corvette *** 
Only if you drive your Corvette, you must have the CSS logo displayed for the 

Valet to let you park in the Special Corvette Super Sports Area. 
If you choose not to drive your Corvette, you must valet your vehicle. 
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